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YOUR PRESIDENT’S THOUGHTS:

Hello Everyone!     And Stastny Novy Rok (Happy New Year)!!  Your chapter officers have planned an eventful 2011, and we hope that you join in the activities.


Our first chapter meeting will be on February 6th, at 1:30 p.m. at St. Anthony de Padua Education Center.  We will be discussing our March 6th Dance, and our March 26th trip to the Painted Churches and the Czech Center in La Grange.  The Battle of Flowers Parade, the chapter scholarship, folklife participation, and possible involvement with a Czech & San Antonio student science exchange program are also among the items to be discussed.  

We welcome and need your ideas and involvement!  Please attend the first meeting on Feb. 6th.  In addition, Irene Mazoch (Membership chairperson) will still accept your chapter dues.  Consider giving a “gift” Bexar County Czech Heritage Society membership to your children, grandchildren, or friends, so that they can stay informed about our events and news.  A $15.00 membership is a bargain!    Dekuji (Thank You)!

   
 

 Robert Trampota, President

--------------------------------- Cut and Save ------------------------------------------------------------------

Bexar County Czech Heritage Society Calendar - 2011

February 6      -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane.  **

March 6           -  Czech Heritage Dance at Martinez Social Club, 7791 F M 1346,



     San Antonio.  Sponsored by the Bexar County Czech Heritage

                             Society.

March 26         - Trip being planned to see the Painted Churches. Contact Larry Jackson 


    830-626-0836 or ljackson37@satx.rr.com  for more information.

April 15           -  Battle of Flowers Parade.  

 May 1              -  Bexar County CHS General Meeting at 1:30 p.m., at St. Anthony


       de Pauda, 102 Lorenz Lane.  **

 **After each meeting, refreshments will be served and there is time to visit




with good friends and new friends.

CZECH HERITAGE DANCE:

It’s time to dance, meet with friends and enjoy some good Czech music and food!!!!!

The Czech Heritage Dance will be held on Sunday, March 6, 2011, from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m., at the Martinez Social Club. (See flyer)  Music will be furnished by the Czechaholics.  Invite your friends to come!  No table reservations will be taken.  

Members are asked to donate an item for the raffle, and the raffle drawing will take place during the event.  This is a popular part of the dance activities and results in total profit for the Chapter.  No canned goods or white elephant items, please.

Please volunteer to help in the kitchen, to assist with selling chicken noodle soup, sausage in a bun and kolaches. It would really be nice to have a lot of volunteers during the dance so that workers can rotate to have some free time to enjoy the dance and mingle with friends and relatives. Call Irene Mazoch at 366-2646 to volunteer your kitchen help.   

A driver is also needed to go to La Grange to “pick-up” the kolaches.  Please call Willie Rainosek at (210) 648-2681 or Irene Mazoch at 366-2646 if you can help with this item.

Remember:  The dance starts at 2:00 p.m.  For additional information, call Willie Rainosek at (210) 648-2681.

BATTLE OF FLOWERS PARADE:

The Bexar County Czech Heritage Society will be marching in the Fiesta Battle of Flowers Parade on April 15, 2011, which is an earlier date than in previous years. 

 Irene Mazoch is still looking for folks to march.  This is a 2 ½ mile walk; it’s a lot of fun; and she has extra Czech folk clothing to borrow if you would like to participate.  Please contact Irene at (210) 366-2646 or iemazoch@sbcglobal.net .  She needs to submit the names earlier this year, so please call her ASAP.

PAINTED CHURCH TOUR:

Because the Painted Church Tour was so very well received and enjoyed by everyone who went last year, Larry Jackson, our Vice-President, is completing the plans for this year’s tour on March 26th (Saturday).  A different tour bus company will be used and the charge for the tour will be $25.00 for members and $35.00 for non members.

The Painted Churches at Praha, Moravia, Dubina and Ammannsville will be visited. Lunch will be in Schulenburg and the tour will end at the Texas Czech Heritage Cultural Center in La Grange.  The Center has exhibits, a library, and a gift shop that has Czech items. This is a really interesting, informative and fun activity; that you will really enjoy.

For more information or answers to questions, please contact Larry Jackson by telephone (830) 822-6445 or by e-mail: ljackson37@satx.rr.com .  

THANK YOU:

Irene Mazoch wishes to thank the members who returned their renewal membership forms.  Your membership and participation is vital to the existence of our Chapter.  Members are the lifeblood of any organization and you allow us to be able to give the Scholarship to a Czech member, child or grandchild. The previous winners have been very grateful to receive this scholarship.  So thank you, dekuji, thank you!!!!!

T. J. Slansky sent his thank you to the crew, who helped with the cooking for the Czech Heritage Day in October.   Many, many thanks to his great crew: Stephen Bishop, Jerry Janecka, John Jetelina, William “Bill” Kurtin, Brian Martin, David Rainosek, Willie Rainosek, and Mike Vajdos.  Half of the fellows cooked on the outside and half worked in the kitchen, serving the delicious food.  

NEWS OF OUR MEMBERS:
NEW MEMBERS:    Welcome to our new members: Janka (Klescova) Casab, Mary Ludwig, Debbie Netardus, Liana Ornstein, and Sister Genevieve Prochaska.  We look forward to seeing and meeting with you at our meetings and activities.
CARES AND CONCERNS :    Please continue to remember Sr. Bernadette Hajovsky and  Frank Jasek in  your prayers.  Your prayers bring great comfort to Sr. Bernadette and to Frank and are greatly appreciated by their families.

CONDOLENCES:   

Our sympathy is extended to Irene Mazoch, who mourned the death of her brother in  law, Frank J. Hanacek, who died on November 30, 2010.  Frank, who served in the Navy, fought in the South Pacific on the submarine U.S.S. Triton. At various times, Frank was employed at the La Grange Journal., The Fayette County Record and the U.S. Post Office. Frank and his wife, Helen, celebrated their 64th Wedding Anniversary on November 26, 2010.
Our sympathy is extended to Georgie and Willie Rainosek, upon the death of Georgie’s brother, Albert Cernoch, who died on December 9, 2010. 

Also to the family of Tom Molloy, who died on December 10, 2010.  Tom (a former member); although he was not of Czech ancestry, joined our Chapter so that he could attend the Czech language class. He graduated from Fordham University, was in the Peace Corps in Turkey where he met his wife; and retired from the Defense Language Institute at Lackland Air Force Base.

We extend deep sympathy to Cullis Holub; upon the death of his beloved wife, Joyce Faye Holub, who passed away on January 3, 2011.  Cullis and Joyce had recently celebrated their 47th Wedding anniversary. She will be greatly missed by her family.

OCTOBER PROCLAMATION:  Our president, RobertTrampota, with members T.J. and Myrna Slansky, Jerry Janecka, Irene Mazoch, Trish Martin, Willie Rainosek, Alice Vida and Edmund Kozlovsky went to the Bexar County Commissioner’s Court to receive a proclamation from the Court stating that October was designated as “Czech Heritage Month.”  Kolaches were presented to the Commissioners. These were happily received.

TEXAS HIGHWAYS ARTICLE:  In case you missed it, go to your library and ask for the December, 2010 issue of the Texas Highways magazine.  There was an eight page article, with pictures, featuring La Grange, Texas.  Many of our members had or have relatives who live in this area of Texas, so you will find the article to be interesting.   Also there is a picture of our Texas Czech Heritage and Cultural Center, and two pages of the article are devoted to the center.  It’s a good read.    Enjoy.

BEXAR COUNTY CZECH HERITAGE SOCIETY SCHOLARSHIP:

The Chapter Board of Directors decided that our next drawing for the scholarship will be held at the May 1, 2011, General Meeting.  Please watch for the next newsletter (in mid April) for details of requirements and for the application blank.  The Board of Directors decided to award two $500.00 scholarships.

The money for this scholarship comes from profits made at the October Heritage Festival, the upcoming Dance in March and your membership dues.  These are our only money making activities.  We have some very hard working members, who consistently “step up to the plate” and work very hard to make our Chapter viable.  Your help is needed, either in working at our activities or in recruiting new members, so that we can keep our membership at a high level.    

ITC OUTREACH  PROGRAM:

   

The Institute of Texan Cultures sponsors an OutReach program to the schools in the area.
A “Texas Kit,” filled with small items that would have been used by our Czech ancestors in the 1850’s – 1900’s, is used by the docents ( Irene Mazoch, Jerry Janecka, Alice Vida, and Sandy Faulkner) to introduce students to our Czech heritage.

Our docents have been invited to participate in a “History Faire,” on April 2, 2011, at 
Tejeda Middle School.  This is a repeat performance for our docents, so they are very excited to have been invited again.

Please try to attend our meeting on  February 6th.  We hope to have a guest, who will tell us about the Science Fair Exchange Students from the Czech Republic for this year.

Hope to see you there.  

Dolores Bueche, Editor  (210) 344-5718 /  buechedm@sbcglobal.net






